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SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

Head Teacher: Derk van den Broek 
 

“Where we care about our learning and 
each other” 

 

Important Dates For Your Diary: 
 
Monday 3rd June 
First Day of Term 
 
Friday 7th June 
Father’s Day Shopping 
 
Monday 10th June 
Y6 Residential  
 
Friday 14th June 
Y2 Class Assembly—2:30pm 
 
Monday 17th June 
Y6 Swimming 
 
Wednesday 26th June 
Sports Day: KS1 AM, KS2 PM 
 
Monday 1st July 
Y1 Ukulele Concert 9.30am 
 
Tuesday 9th July 
YR Strings Concert 10.00am 
 
Thursday 11th July 
Y6 Show—Evening performance   
 
Thursday 18th July 
Y6 Leavers Service & Assembly 

Living Eggs 

Our Y2 class received a very special delivery of 
living eggs and an incubator 
last week.  
Over the course of 2 days 
we had 9 chicks hatch and 
they are now being cared for 
by the children. 
The whole school have been 
invested in the chicks and 
have had an ’eggcellent’ 10 
days watching them grow.  

My Plan & EHCP Meetings 

Mrs Hollis is holding the last My Plan and EHCP 
meetings of the year next term.  
 
If your child has either of these, you should have 
received a link via text or email. Please check 
your inboxes and book your slot. 
 
As always, if you have any problems or         
questions, please contact the office. 

Marling Close Field 

We have received reports of littering on the field 
from the Marling Close Trust this week. The Trust 
pays someone to collect litter for them a few days 
a week. After doing the rounds on   Sunday 
(following the Kings event), there was unfortu-
nately a new build up of litter on Monday morning. 
 
The field is used by many people, not just school 
children/parents so this is not a finger pointing 
exercise. It is though a good opportunity to      
remind us all to use the bins provided or pop any 
litter you have in pockets/bags. 
 
We are fortunate to have the field in such close 
proximity to the school and the trust are happy for 
us to use it for many sporting events. The trust 
also paint the lines on the field for our sports day 
and rounders clubs. 
 
Please help us maintain this beautiful space by 
keeping it clean. Thank you. 

Sicknesses Update 

There have been a lot of various bugs around the 
school this term and over the last week, our    
Reception class has succumbed to chicken pox!  

We wish everyone a speedy recovery and hope 
that you get to enjoy most, if not all of your half 
term. 

We are also pleased to report that Mrs Beale has 
returned to teaching this week and we are    
hopeful that Mrs Price will be returning to Y2 after 
the break as well. 



Value Certificates  
 
Reception 
Cory for showing the 3R’s resilience,  respect 
and responsibility by trying to join in with our 
class learning lots this week. 
Jasper for being a wonderful writer by working 
really hard with his sounding out and sentence 
writing. 
Year 1  
Willoughby has shown the value respect by   
following the school rules and always behaving 
fantastically. 
Tate for being a wonderful writer and writing the 
ending to his Jack and the Beanstalk story   
beautifully. 
Year 2 
Roman for being a wonderful artist and creating 
lovely observational drawings. 
Evelyn for being a wonderful artist and creating 
lovely observational drawings. 
Year 3 
Rosie has shown the value perseverance by 
scoring very well in her recent spelling tests. 
Erik for being a great scientist by understanding 
and explaining the properties of magnets. 
Year 4 
Joseph for being a wonderful cricketer by       
listening and developing batting skills. 
James C for being a wonderful writer and       
creating some lovely sentences of the day. 
Year 5 
Ivy for showing the 3R’s resilience, respect and 
responsibility by being a wonderful new addition 
to our class, settling in well and working hard. 
Ivan for being a wonderful writer and spotting 
comparative conjunctions in our new text. 
Year 6 
All of Year 6 for showing the 3R’s resilience,  
respect and responsibility for their attitude,      
behaviour and all round approach to their SAT’s 
last week. We are very proud of you. 

Year 6 Countryside Skills Finale 

Our Y6 class had their 
final Countryside Skills 
lesson this week. It may 
have been the wettest day 
of the week but it didn't 
dampen their spirits! 
 
They embarked on a  
lovely walk around the 
village and visited Court 
Farm’s beautiful cattle. 
The children then enjoyed 
some even wetter play in 
the stream! 



The Kings of King’s Stanley 

What a DAY! 
 
The weather treated us ‘royally’ and you guys 
turned out in hordes for the event. It was great to 
see it so well attended, thank you! 
 
The Kings of King’s Stanley has always been our 
show stopper event of the year and I think we 
can all agree this was the best year yet! 
 
Well done to all of our pupils who performed on 
the day, it was great to see you all show casing 
your talents! We also had lots of pupil helpers on 
stalls with parents which was great to see.  
 
A HUGE thank you to our amazing King makers 
who once again excelled themselves! Thank you 
to the local businesses that chose to sponsor us 
and of course everyone who donated towards 
our fantastic raffle.  
 
The event cannot be run without all of this      
support but also the support of our parent helpers 
so thank you to all of you too. We also need to 
thank Mr & Mrs Morgan who designed this years 
poster and trail map.  
 
One final hurrah and that is for our wonderful 
PTFA. They all work so incredibly hard to bring 
these events together and as a registered     
charity, every single penny raised benefits the 
children. Thank you PTFA. 
 
Talking of pennies, this years event has raised 
an incredible £3234.51.  

And The Winner Is………. 

KING KONG! 

 
A much deserved 
winner especially 
drumming in that 
costume in 24      
degree heat! 
 
All the Kings were 
once again very   
impressive and we 
are very grateful to 
everyone that made 
one. We know how 
much time and effort 
goes into it. 
 


